					Hartridge Academy
Board Meeting Minutes
Dec 14, 2022
	The meeting was called to order by President Sherry Kelley. Also in attendance were board members Mr. Lopez and Lisa Street and the principal  The minutes of the previous meeting were approved. 
          The principal provided financial reports and an update on the hurricane recovery progress as well as the stall of the neighboring development project. There is much work to be done that cannot be done during student hours which now extend to 5:30 with the after hours tutoring grant,  the principal has agreed to work during the two-three week holiday break and the spring break to allow for work on campus.    
          There are ESSR funds available to cover the tutoring program so Title 1 funds can be used to cover personnel meeting the Title 1 needs assessment. This will cover the hours for two Title 1 staff members who provide the diversity addressed in the need’s addressment, especially bilingual Spanish translation for our large growth in our Hispanic demographic and applicants for future enrollment. Substitutes can continue to be placed through Kelly Services, which allows the two staff members to continue as paras.
         Another air conditioner unit is failing and needs to be replaced soon.
         There were no member reports or audience input.
	A motion was made by Lisa to approve the cost of staff extra hours, contractors, tree and fence repairs, and position changes for Title 1 funds plus the related changes to the budget. The notion was seconded and the motion passed unanimously.
	
          
